Dianne GarciaStevens President

Julian De La Torre Vice President

Guillermo Sandoval Secretary

Ryan Rice Treasurer

Alma Orta Elementary Director

Sal Salas Elementary Director

Ed Guzman Intermediate Director

Gilbert Gomez High School Director

Denise Quan Support Staff Director

Elvia De La Cruz-Lopez Adult Ed. Director

Kathy Schlotz Executive Director June 1, 2010

TO: Building Reps

FR: Dianne GarciaStevens, president and Kathy Schlotz, executive director

RE: COUNCIL MEETING TUESDAY,

JUNE 8, 2010

LA MERCED INTERMEDIATE LIBRARY



- 1. Lorraine Richards (MHS) will conduct the final **Revenue and Expense Open Hearing** of the year. She will also represent the entire Revenue and Expense Committee at the June 17 Board of Education meeting.
- 2. Cristina Pelayo (LME) will deliver the **report for the May election**.
- 3. Treasurer Ryan Rice (SHS) will report on the **2009-2010 MTA budget**. The Association's fiscal year is September through August. Ryan's report will represent the first three quarters of the year.
- 4. Ryan will also present the **2010-2011 budget for adoption**. The proposed budget was recommended by the Executive Committee and presented for the first reading Tuesday, May 18. The proposed budget is available at Montebelloteachers.org.
- 5. President Dianne GarciaStevens will hold the *Perfect Attendance Raffle*. Sixteen members are eligible to win one of three \$100 gift cards! The perfect attendance list is posted on Montebelloteachers.org. If you think you should be on the list and are not, call the MTA office no later than **Monday**, **June** 7. Members who attended five or more meetings will be eligible for a drawing for a \$50 gift card. *Must be present to win!*
- 6. A workshop will be held for Non-Returning Certificated Employees Tuesday, June 15. Representatives from Human Resources and Benefits will be available to meet with bargaining unit members at 3:30 p.m. in the Board Room at District Office.
- 7. We need the **2010-2011 Building Reps** from your site! Please bring the information to Council, phone in the information, or email it to Montebello Teachers@earthlink.net.
- 8. Southeastern Service Center President Gerry Gandolfo will **install the 2010-2011 Executive Committee**. Adult Education Director Elvia De La Cruz-Lopez will be retiring from the Executive Committee.

